
 

 

These are the minutes from the June 12, 2012 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health. Present were 

Mrs. Lynn White – Chair, Mr. John Dougherty – Board Member, Mr. Richard Farwell – Board 

Member, Mr. Anthony Marino –Health Agent and Ms. Kimberly Dixon – Administrative Assistant. 

 

Having a quorum, Mrs. White called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 

New Business: 

1. Mr. Dougherty moved to approve the May 29, 2012 minutes as amended, Mr. Farwell second, so voted 

unanimously.   

 

2. Mr. Marino announced that Ms. Kimberly Dixon will be the new Administrative Assistant for the Board of 

Health 

 

Mrs. Lynn White opened hearing at 6:30 

 

999 Main Street – Mr. Marino posted all notices to condemn house – home is unfit for human habitation. Mr. 

Marino spoke with family member and owner will not be returning home. Mr. Marino has posted all notices and 

has notified neighbors. Since 24 hour time frame has past June 5, 2012, The Board voted to condemn the home 

on 999 Main Street property, Mr. John Dougherty made a motion to condemn the home for it is unfit for human 

habitation, Mr. Richard Farewell seconded the motion and it was so voted unanimously 

 

Plans 

 

370 Woodland Drive – not resubmitted 

 

35 Howland Park – deed restriction – John Dougherty approved revised plans 6/12/12 with variance, Mr. 

Richard Farewell seconded the motion and it was so voted unanimously 

 

371 King Street – approved as submitted 

  

60 Center Street – deed restriction – approve plans as noted on plans – Mr. John Dougherty made a motion to 

approve, Mr. Richard Farewell seconded the motion and it was so voted unanimously. 

 

637 Washington Street – not resubmitted 

 

 

Hanover Day - will be Daytime events 10am-3pm and Nighttime event 5pm-10pm. Firework at 9pm. Board of 

Health and C.O.A. will have a table and we will have Pop-up tents over the tables. Mr. Marino and Mrs. Lynn 

White will have first-aid kit and calorie counter Books to raffle off. Also B.O.H. will give out bags with 

education information; tick cards, rabies information and healthy food information. Mrs. White will bring a fruit 

basket. 

 

Bardin Street update – Residents are on the list at Cardinal Cushing. Hoarding continues and the attorney 

involved with family is in contact with additional family members. Trash continues to be taken off the property. 

 

Permits and Licenses signed. 

 

Mr. Farwell moved to adjourn, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m. 
 


